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Coming Events  

August Porirua Branch meeting 
Wednesday 9 August       7.00 PM for a cup of tea or coffee 
                                           Meeting starts at 7.30 PM 
Speaker/Topic:               Graham Langton  

                                         “We’re not all British you know.”    

Venue:                              Pataka Museum, cnr Norrie and Parumoana  

Streets, Porirua 

September Branch meeting 

Wednesday 13 September  

Speaker:                        Bernie Ke-Sue  from the Adult Adoption 
Information unit at Ministry of Social Development  
Topic: “How the unit researches adoptions and how adoptees and birth 
parents can find each other.” 
 

Family History Month Expo: From the Past into the Future 
Saturday 5 August, 9 AM to 5 PM 
Venue:    Samuel Marsden Collegiate School, Marsden Ave, Karori 
 
Information about the day, how to get there, parking and also the 
programme of events in Wellington during August, can be found on the 
following: 
 
http://tinyurl.com/fhm2017-wgtn 
 
https://www.facebook.com/WgtnFHM/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://tinyurl.com/fhm2017-wgtn
https://www.facebook.com/WgtnFHM/
https://www.facebook.com/WgtnFHM/
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Convenor’s Comment       

Hello again everyone 

We’ve had a good couple of months since the last newsletter. 

 

In June, Gerald Twiss gave an interesting and useful talk on making 
charts using our genealogical data. There was a wide array of charts to 
choose from. Some you can make on your computer, others you can 
hand-draw: pedigree, ancestor, descendant charts, factual trees, 
dandelion trees, along with the different shapes you can make the 
charts and trees. 

 
Gerald explained that most computer genealogy programs have chart-making facilities built 
in, but there are other specialised programs than can be downloaded from various websites. 
Display is important with charts needing spacing to keep them easy to read and legible. 
 
We were given some options as to how to get charts printed, especially when they are too 
large for our home printers to handle. I hope that you have tried some out. Thank you so 
much, Gerald. 
 
July’s talk was by Vivienne Hill from the Salvation Army’s Family Tracing Service, illustrated 
with actual examples. The Family Tracing Service handles over 1000 enquiries a year 
covering a wide range of “missing” people from children trying to find parents and siblings, 
to adoptions, to human trafficking. I was amazed at the depth of examples. Vivienne told us 
some of the methods she uses to find missing people in the 40 countries the Salvation Army 
works with to provide the service. It was a thoroughly interesting and heart-warming talk. 
Thank you, Vivienne. 
-- 
UPDATED WEBSITE 
We have move our website to a new hosting provider and have taken the opportunity to 
give the site a new look: 
 

www.poriruagenealogy.org.nz 
 

Please have a look at it and give me any feedback about how it looks and, importantly, the 
content. Is there anything you’d like to see on the site? Is there anything that needs 
removing? Do the links all work? Please take the time to let me know: jan@rellyseeker.nz 
 
I’d like to thank: 
• Peter Gibson for the sterling effort he made with the website until lately when he 
left the committee, and 
• Elwyn Goldsbury for the time and effort he put into transferring the site. 

Thank you both. 

www.poriruagenealogy.org.nz
jan@rellyseeker.nz
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HOUSEKEEPING 

Please add these addresses to your email contacts so that messages are not sent to your 
junk: 
Mary Beckett (Secretary): mcbeckett16@gmail.com 
Carolina Gartner (Newsletter): gartnergen@gmail.com 
Pat Liddell (Treasurer): triciaandjohn@xtra.co.nz 
Jan Powell (Convenor): jan@rellyseeker.nz 
-- 
If you have any birth, marriage and/or death certificates you'd like to share, we'd be happy 
to add them to our library collection. I am aware that NZSG holds such documents, and I 
encourage you to join so you can access them. However, some of our branch members 
haven't joined, so adding to our local collection makes sense, to me. 
-- 

STILL REQUESTING: 

Maybe you'd like to write an article for our newsletter about someone you've found? It 
needn't be long, say 500 words, give or take. If you are feeling brave, you are welcome to 
write more. It’s always nice to have articles written by our members. Yours could be a “Look 
what I found” or a “Here’s something useful” kind of article. If you think you’re not flash 
with words, just jot down or type your ideas and we will find someone to put it together 
into an article. Alternatively, you could have a go at “Write Your Own Obituary”. Could be an 
interesting article! 
-- 

See you soon. 

Jan  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Vivienne Hill 
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Information on parking and transport is available on 

http://tinyurl.com/fhm2017-wgt 
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Welcome to new members 
We welcome our new members  Jeanette Satterthwaite, Judith Ryan, Lynne Dellow and 

Trish Rouse.We look forward to sharing our knowledge and expertise with them and 

learning from them. 

 

Why Family Search is ending Microfilm Rental and How to Get 

Genealogy Records Now.  
 

For 80 years, the FamilySearch Family History Library (FHL) has made its enormous stash of 
microfilmed genealogy records available to researchers through an inexpensive rental 
service through local FamilySearch Centres.  
 
That's about to change: FamilySearch has announced that this service will end on 31 August. 
Reasons include declining demand for film, dramatic increases in the costs of reproducing 
films, and the difficulty of supporting aging microfilm technology.  
 
It’s easy to be dismayed by the news, even when you acknowledge it was bound to happen. 
Many of us have solved family history mysteries with these microfilmed records.   
 
Fortunately, most FamilySearch microfilm has already been digitised and posted on the free 
FamilySearch website or another genealogy site. That's more than 1.5 million rolls, including 
the most popular ones. “The remaining [eligible] microfilms should be digitised by the end 
of 2020," according to the announcement. "All new records from its ongoing global efforts 
are already using digital camera equipment."  
 
But after 31 August and before 2020, what can we do about accessing records that aren't 
yet digitised? Try these seven ideas:  
 
1. Keep using the FamilySearch online catalogue of the FHL's books and microfilmed 
records.  
You can order microfilm up through 31 August ; you'll get 90 days to view the film. When 
digitised films are posted at FamilySearch, the item's catalogue entry links to the online 
collection. Even if you don’t find a borrowable item in the catalogue, it's useful for 
identifying records you may be able to access elsewhere. 
 
2. Check other libraries.  
If you find a noncirculating item described in the FamilySearch catalogue, click the link to 
view the catalogue record in WorldCat.  
It'll take you to this item's listing in WorldCat, a free catalogue of holdings in libraries around 
the world. You'll see libraries that have the item, and link to their lending policies. You may 
discover records in other formats, such as digitized, in a book or original manuscript records.  
 
 

http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org%2flocations%2fsaltlakecity-library
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=http%3a%2f%2fmedia.familysearch.org%2ffamilysearch-digital-records-access-replacing-microfilm%2f
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org%2fask%2ffaq%23overview
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org%2fcatalog%2fsearch
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.worldcat.org
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3. Search for digitised versions of the records.  
Search the web for the names and descriptions of records you've identified in the 
FamilySearch catalogue. You may find digitised versions at free sites such as HathiTrust, 
Internet Archive, state library websites, and others. Also search the database catalogues on 
genealogy websites such as Ancestry.com, MyHeritage and Findmypast.  
 
4. Visit a genealogy library such as ...  
¶ Family History Library in Salt Lake City, which will maintain its non-digitised microfilm 

collection in-house 

5. Use library lookup and photocopy services.  
Some libraries fill requests for lookups and photocopies for a fee. Check the website or call 
for instructions; usually, you must provide the book or microfilm title and specifics such as a 
name, date or page number. Firms offering research at the FHL include Genealogists.com.  
 
6. Hire a researcher.  
If you need someone to search through records—not just check an index or flip to the page 
you specify and copy it—consider hiring a researcher by the hour. Many libraries offer in-
house research services, or they may supply a list of local researchers.  
 
7. Find original records.  
It might be easier to access original records, if they exist, than microfilmed versions. Start 
with the FamilySearch catalogue listing. Look for the name of the repository that provided 
the original records (often under "Author"). Search that repository’s website to see if the 
records are still there.  

 
(Source:  Diane Haddad, Family Tree Magazine, 28 June 2017) 

 

 

Useful resources and websites 

The value of using social media in genealogy 
Here’s a few tools and resources on using social media for your research: 
 
Ancestoring       http://ancestoring.blogspot.co.nz/ 
Professional genealogist Michele Simmons Lewis answers your research questions and 
provides helpful tips and advice to assist you in your family history adventure. 
 
 
 

http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.hathitrust.org
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2farchive.org
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=http%3a%2f%2fancestry.com
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=http%3a%2f%2fmyheritage.com
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=http%3a%2f%2ffindmypast.com
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2ffamilysearch.org%2flocations%2fsaltlakecity-library
http://blog.familytreemagazine.com/insider/ct.ashx?id=76adb9d2-74a9-4a20-bd4f-35530196db5e&url=https%3a%2f%2fgenealogists.com%2fFHL%2f
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Katherine R Willson https://socialmediagenealogy.com/ 
Her success in using Facebook to break down genealogical brick walls (both personally and 
in her classroom) inspired her to compile a list of 11,200+ Facebook genealogy links 
(updated June 2017).  

 
8 YouTube Channels to Improve Your Genealogy Skills  
 
You can’t be an armchair genealogist without taking advantage of some of the incredible 
free learning opportunities available on YouTube. Here’s some: 
 
Amy Johnson Crow 
Professional Genealogist Amy Johnson Crow helps family historians with practical tips for 
discovering their family history. She covers a wide range of topics from organisation and 
preservation to DNA and breaking down brick walls.  
 
Lisa Louise Cooke Genealogy Gems  
Lisa keeps you up to date on the new technology and genealogy resources available for the 
family historian. Everything from using Google, to interviews with experts, DNA, behind the 
scenes tours and her famous Genealogy Gems Podcasts.  
 
Ancestry.com You Tube Channel  
Even if you are not an Ancestry.com subscriber you can still take advantage of this large 
library of videos. Everything to help the beginner to the expert. Videos help DNA users, they 
also include a Family History Expert series, along with the latest updates for their database 
for us faithful Ancestry.com users.  
 
Ancestral Findings  
With close to 140 videos, this YouTube channel offers plenty of videos to view on a wide 
range of topics including research and organisation tips, to specific areas of research. Lots of 
tips and tricks for improving your research.  
 
Genealogy and Family History for Cool People by Nicka Sewell-Smith.  Nicka features 
episodes for her Black Progen Live group. She offers tips and tricks on narrowing down 
people of colour in online record sets.  
 
BYU Family History Library 
The BYU Family History Library offers an extensive library of videos on a wide range of topics 
for all levels of family historians.  

 
FamilySearch 
Family Search also offers an extensive library with over 120 videos on a large variety of 
subjects including Irish research, heritage recipes, Rootstech videos and a variety of how to 
videos.  
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8vfqpHLY1k4nnTlHZySALw/videos
https://www.youtube.com/user/GenealogyGems/videos
https://www.youtube.com/user/AncestryCom/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCCpsvq3SFpRIK6iauXTQXaA/videos
https://www.youtube.com/user/whoisnickasmith/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC7hqNOQt-2AfeVEpDuc7sCA
https://www.youtube.com/user/FamilySearch/videos
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Family Tree Magazine 
Family Tree Magazine offers over 100 videos with everything from genealogy tips, to DNA, 
genealogy organisation and overcoming brick walls.  

Source: The Arm Chair Genealogist 19/7/17 http://www.thearmchairgenealogist.com/ 

NZSG News                                                                              
The following useful information was contributed to the NZSG 

Memlist.   NZSG Members have the option of belonging to this 

email group where ideas are freely shared and problems 

solved by other members. 

1911 CENSUS 

“[NZSG-LST] Missing females in 1911 census? 

I'm reading 'My own story' by Emmeline Pankhurst, the book that the movie Suffragette is 
based on. 

In chapter 8 of 'book 2' Pankhurst mentions the 1911 census. She says that many women 
resisted being recorded in the census as a protest against not having the vote. Pankhurst 
states " The Census is a numbering of the people. Until women count as people for the 
purpose of representation in the councils of the nation as well as for purposes of taxation, 
we shall refuse to be numbered." Many women either stayed out all night at shows or 
walking around, or they slept at friends' houses or in gypsy vans.   

So if you are missing a female relative in 1911, or have found one staying away from home, 
here is a possible explanation!” 

Looking Forward to the Past: 50 Years Celebration 

National Luncheon 2017                                                                                  
There are still tickets available for the NZSG’s 50th Anniversary luncheon on                 
Tuesday 15 August 2017 12-3pm at the James Cook Hotel Grand Chancellor, 147 The 
Terrace Wellington. 
 
Tickets are $40 each . Please contact Kilbirnie@genealogy.org.nz . Sales close 30 July.  
 

 
What’s on at your Local Branches 
 

Hutt Valley 
7.30pm Thursday 10 August - 
Charting Family Trees - Gerald Twiss 
Venue: Petone Library, 7-11 Britannia Street, Petone. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/user/familytreemagazine/videos
http://www.thearmchairgenealogist.com/
mailto:Kilbirnie@genealogy.org.nz
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Kapiti 
7.00pm Tuesday 22 August - 
Q&A session - dig out those curly questions for the panel.  
Venue: Kapiti Community Centre, 15 Ngahina Street, Paraparaumu 
 
Kilbirnie 
No meeting due to Family History Month 
 
Wellington 
6.30 pm Wednesday 3 August - 
From Paper to Digits: How digitization happens. 
Venue: Connolly Hall, Guildford Terrace, Thorndon.  
Note the later starting time. 
 

Legacy User Group 
NOTE: The August meeting has been moved and it will be held on Saturday 19 August for 
just this month. Same venue. 
The Kapiti Branch of NZSG holds sessions for Legacy users 
on the last Saturday of every second month from 
February to October. Everyone is welcome.  
Venue: Kapiti Community Centre. Cost $2, pay at the 
door. Doors open at 1 PM, meeting is 2-4 PM. Tea and 
coffee is available. You need to bring a laptop if you have 
one and a power cord if you need power.   
The contact is Gerald Twiss - gero@ihug.co.nz 
 

Branch Noticeboard 

2017 Branch meeting dates: 

  9 August 
13 September 
11 October 
  8 November 
14 February 2018 

 

Branch Resources 

Please remember to return promptly any branch resources (ie. CDs, DVDs, books, etc) that 

you have borrowed so that other members may have access to them. 

Transport 

If anyone is having difficulty getting to branch meetings and would like a ride, please contact 

one of the committee who will endeavour to find a member in your area to transport you to 

and from the meeting. 

Branch Meeting Venue 

mailto:gero@ihug.co.nz
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Helen Smith community Meeting Room, Pataka Museum of Arts and Cultures, cnr Norrie 

and Parumoana Streets Porirua (after-hours entrance off Norrie St). 

Meet at 7:00 PM for a cup of tea/coffee and the meeting starts at 7:30 PM on the second 

Wednesday of the month, February to November. 

 

 

 

On the lighter side… 

Who Would Be An Editor? 
If we print jokes people say we’re silly 
If we don’t, people say we’re too serious 
If we clip things from other magazines, we’re too lazy 
If we don’t, we’re too conceited to use other material 
If we don’t print every word of all contributions we 
don’t appreciate true genius 
If we change a contribution, we’re too critical 
If we don’t we’re blamed for loose editing 
Now, like it or not, someone will say we have stolen 
this from some other publication 
We Have! 

 

Branch Committee 

Convenor 
Jan Powell                                 (04) 478 7005                    jan@rellyseeker.nz 
 
Secretary 
Mary Beckett                          (04) 233 1655                    mcbeckett16@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer 
Pat Liddell                              (027) 272 8966                   triciaandjohn@xtra.co.nz 
 

Committee Members 

Lesley  Anderson                     (04) 232 4533                    lesleyanderson@inspire.net.nz 
 
Carolina Gartner                     (04) 233 1240 
(Newsletter Editor)               (021) 374 102                      gartnergen@gmail.com 
 
Elwyn Goldsbury                      (04) 239 8431                  elwyng2@ihug.co.nz 
(Programme) 

file:///C:/Users/Carolina/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/jan@rellyseeker.nz
mailto:mcbeckett16@gmail.com
mailto:triciaandjohn@xtra.co.nz
file:///C:/Users/CGartner/Documents/Genealogy/PORIRUA%20Branch/Newsletters/June%202017/lesleyanderson@inspire.net.nz
file:///C:/Users/Carolina/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/gartnergen@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Carolina/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/elwyng2@ihug.co.nz
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Gill Knox                                   (04) 233 8863                   keith.gillknox@xtra.co.nz 

(NZSG Director) 

 

Alison Lavin                            (04) 473 9593                     alison.lavin@orcon.net.nz 

 

Helen Swiney                           (04) 233 9978                   theswineys@slingshot.co.nz 

 

Next newsletter: October.  

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Carolina/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/keith.gillknox@xtra.co.nz
mailto:alison.lavin@orcon.net.nz
mailto:theswineys@slingshot.co.nz

